
  

1 

 

MARTHA’S COMMUNITY CORNER  

                    JUNE 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Residents. 

“I wonder what it would be like to live in a world where 

it was always June.” 

I have always loved this quote from L.M. Montgomery’s 

Anne of Green Gables. The entire series is one of my 

absolute favorites and I will go back and re-read the 

books from time to time. 

June is truly one of my favorite months of the year…the 

days are longer, the sun is warmer (but not too hot), 

school is winding down, and I start looking forward to 

summer vacation with my boys, and the gardens are 

really starting to come into their own. I love to see the 

progression of the gardens throughout the month from 

the late blooming tulips to the bleeding hearts, and then 

on to the iris’, then peonies and roses.  

I hope that each of you will take the opportunity this 

month to enjoy the warmer, sunnier weather and get 

outside to get some much needed fresh air and vitamin 

D.  

Enjoy the month! 

Karen 

 

A Message from your Site Manager 

Happy Birthday to the following 

residents: 

 

June 5 – Betty Jackson 

June 5 – Gerry Van Nistelrooy 

June 8 – Al Laronde 

June 17 – Bill Thomas 

June 18 – Victor Lund 

June 23 – Brounie Kaminski 

 
Staff 

June 4 – Rhonda Lair 
June 6 – Janet Taylor 
June 7 – Fjolla Arifaj 
June 12- Rob Mensch 
June 16 – Shukurat Eruobodo 

June 26 – Annabelle Simpson 

June Birthdays  

Since it is getting warmer outside 

it is important that we stay safe. 

Drink lots of water and juice; and 

when going outside wear a hat 

and put on sunscreen. 

 Welcome To Martha’s House 
 

Please give a warm welcome to Louisa Van Buuren, Tony & Mia Ausite, Charles & Cecile Mc Claeary, 
Loni Neufeld and Tom Shiels who have recently joined our Martha’s House family. 
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Meals on the Patio 

Now that the nice weather is once again upon us, lunch or dinner is available on the patio. We ask that, if 
you wish to have your meal on the patio, you let the Kitchen staff or one of the servers know before hand 
and they will set a table for you and provide outdoor service. 
 

Security Reminder 

We would like to remind everyone that when you leave your suite, to please make sure that you 
lock your door. Be aware of who you are letting into your suite. Anyone entering your suite should 
be wearing proper identification. You have the right to protect your home and question anyone 
entering your suite without the proper ID. If you see anything suspicious, please report it 
immediately to a staff member or call the Resident Attendant at 403-327-7531 or 403-715-2113. 
 

Container Planting on the Patio 
For any resident who wishes to have a container/pot of flowers on the patio for the summer, we 
need to set out guidelines for safety reasons. We understand that this brings a great deal of 
enjoyment and we wish to continue to see some green thumbs out there.  Please adhere to the 
following guidelines: 
  

 One pot/ container per resident. You must supply your own pot, soil and plants. 

 Please put your name on your container. Staff can make a label for you.  

 Pots / containers must be in good condition with a catch plate for any water overflow. ( no 
stains on concrete)  

 Pots / containers must be kept close to the building, on the cement within one foot of the 
dining room windows. 

 You must be able to water and care for your own container. 

 A watering can will be made available. This will be kept next to the rain barrel and must be 
returned there after watering. The rain barrel will be kept full at all times. 

 Watering cans, extra soil, fertilizer, etc. may not be kept on the patio. Staff will remove these 
items if they are left on the patio. 

 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
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Toonie Tuesday 

Congratulations to May Nishikwa, who won 

$109.25 on the May 13th draw and Betty 

Jackson, who won $100.00 on the May 28th 

draw. 

Thank you to all of you that participated. 

 
Words from the Book Nook! 
 
Karen Laronde has taken over the 
task of looking after the library along 
with Sandie Ursel & Ann Morris 
assisting her. Kate Butters left behind 
a large library & we have got the books 
sorted and many put on the shelves 
on the 3 floors. Some older books 
have been sent to thrift shops. We ask 
that if you have extra unread books in 
your suite please place in the donated 
box so we can label them and add to 
shelves.  
    Donations are always welcome. 

   Thanks, you & Happy Reading. 😊 

 
 

Reminder: Please return books to 
the library when you have finished 

reading them. Also, if you are 
looking for “New to us”, books, 

look for the small white rectangle 
on the spine of the book. 
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 Special Dates: 

  Sunday 1st – Barb & Willie 7:30 pm 

 Monday 2nd – Hot Breakfast with Leith & Dee to Kick off Senior Week  

  Wednesday 4th – Park Place Mall 12:45 pm     

  Wednesday 4th – Fay Stevens Entertainment 7:00 pm 

  Saturday 7th – Water Color 2:00 pm 

  Monday 9th – St. Mary’s School 46 children 1:45 pm 

  Tuesday 10th – Toonie Tuesday 10:30 - 2:00 

  Wednesday 11th – Personal touch Clothing 10:00-2:00 pm 

  Wednesday 11th – Father’s Day Social 2:00 pm 

  Wednesday 12th– Noel Burls 7:00 pm  

  Wednesday 18th – Casino Lunch 10:45 am  

  Wednesday 18th – Tom Price 7:00 pm  

  Thursday 19th – Walker Clinic 10:00 - 1:00 pm 

  Saturday 21st – Water Color 2:00 pm 

  Tuesday 24th – Toonie Tuesday 10:30 - 2:00 

  Tuesday 24th – Birthday Social 2:00 pm 

  Wednesday 25th – Pedicures & Manicures 10:00 am  

  Wednesday 25th – North Walmart 12:45 pm 

  Thursday 26th –Car Show 9:30 – 11:30 am  

  Thursday 26th – Cody’s facial Waxing 10:00 am 

  Thursday 26th – Ice Cream Social 7:30 pm 

 


